From: James Kerr <jbkerrx@gmail.com>
Date: March 20, 2019 at 9:33:42 AM PDT
To: Catherine.McKenna@parl.gc.ca
Cc: marc.garneau@parl.gc.ca, george.heyman.MLA@leg.bc.ca
Subject: Shipping dirty American coal
The Honourable Catherine McKenna
Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada
House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario 
K1A 0A6

Dear Catherine McKenna

I am writing on behalf of many citizens out here on the west coast who are concerned regarding Westshore Terminals operation of shipping dirty American coal overseas from Roberts Bank, BC by using Canadian land corridors and Canada’s pristine marine waters.  The situation is summarized in an op-ed I wrote that was published in The Vancouver Sun on Feb. 16.
https://vancouversun.com/opinion/op-ed/james-kerr-canada-should-not-be-shipping-coal-overseas-for-the-u-s     
The editorial was highlighted by the following quotes: “From a global perspective, the appalling hypocrisy of Canada’s policy regarding coal is a national embarrassment.”  .....    “So on one hand Canada pretends to lead the world on the road to phase-out coal-powered generation. On the other, it quietly and unconscionably assists the U.S. coal industry to ramp-up coal exports for use in power generation overseas.”

Figures for the tonnage of thermal (power generating) coal (mostly from the U.S.) transported through Roberts Bank in 2018 have just been released in the Westshore Terminals Investment Corporation Annual Report for 2018. The numbers show that 12.8 million tonnes of dirty thermal coal were shipped in 2018 (up from 11.3 tonnes in 2017) representing 42% (up from 39% in 2017) of the total coal tonnage shipped through this terminal. Clearly this controversial shipping operation is rapidly escalating.
I commend you for your efforts in establishing the Powering Past Coal Alliance (PPCA) with the goal to phase out the use of thermal coal to generate electricity globally.  I also commend three members of the PPCA (the states of Washington, Oregon and California), for prohibiting the shipment of dirty American thermal coal from their ports. However, I also note that the country of Canada, the province of British Columbia and the city of Vancouver are also members of the PPCA, yet, these three levels of government all turn a blind eye to the operation of shipping dirty American thermal coal by Westshore Terminals through Roberts Bank.

I have one question I would like to ask you as Minister of Environment and Climate Change Canada (ECCC) and co-founding representative of the PPCA. Are there any actions being taken to enforce the commitments made by the three non compliant  members of PPCA (Canada, BC and Vancouver) to uphold the mission of the PPCA by phasing-out the shipping of thermal coal from the port of Vancouver? Your answer is of utmost interest to a multitude of concerned citizens who are becoming increasingly aware of this contentious issue through traditional media as well as social media. 
Thank you for your attention to this issue.  We look forward, with interest, to your response to this question.
Yours sincerely,
James B. Kerr
Retired Senior Research Scientist, Environment Canada (now ECCC)
4396 Kingscote Road
Cowichan Bay
BC.  V0R 1N2

